HARWICH   RECREATION   & YOUTH COMMISSION   MINUTES

MEETING DATE, TIME, & PLACE:

September, 26th 5:30 PM - Recreation Office, 100 






Oak St., Harwich, MA 02645 - Room 3 

COMMISSION MEMBERS PRESENT: 
Frank Crowley, David Nixon,
Vahan Khachadoorian,





Jan Bowers, Lee Culver and Michael Hurley
RECREATION STAFF PRESENT:

Eric Beebe, Lee Ames
OTHERS PRESENT:



Terry Moran and Mark McManus  
PUBLIC PRESENTATIONS:   

· Senior Softball, Terry Moran and Mark McManus presented new plans for restrooms at Potters and Senior Memorial Fields. The building size is 22'x18'.  They have $10K to put into the project. They are looking for additional funding from a CPC article. They are estimating a total of $70-80K. The location would be near where the sheds are currently located. They would also be paving a couple of handicapped parking spaces. There is water there already but power would have to be brought down.
RECREATION AND MAINTENANCE MATTERS
Signing of Recreation Bills-
Director’s Report - 
· Brooks Park Update - DPW will be installing the tennis wall acquired in Phase 3 Improvements the week of Sept 25th.  The fencing in front of the pavilion was scheduled to be installed during the week of the 18th but was slightly delayed due to the weather this past week. 

· Brooks Phase 4 update - I will be meeting with a representative from Pine Harbor and the Town Engineer regarding the possibility of them building a stick-built restroom for Brooks Park.  I am awaiting RFP’s from the Town Engineer for Brooks Park restroom, septic, and playground.  

· Brooks Phase 5 update - I have put together a draft packet for our potential CPC request for Phase 5 which upgrades the lighting system to LED. 

· Whitehouse Field Irrigation Project - I am also awaiting an RFP from Town Engineer for this project.  DPW would like to have installation done sometime in October so that the field will recover fully by Spring.  

· 7 Year Capital Plan - I will be submitting requests for the 7-year capital plan which are due on September 22nd.  The only new item on this list will be the request for a new 15 passenger van for the Recreation Department.  Our older van does not have a long life left and, in the meantime, we will easily fill 3 vans with our pick up programs, trips, etc. 

· Fall Programs - We are currently offering the following fall youth programs and are seeing good registration numbers so far:

Grade 3-6 Travel Soccer

Crafting and Confections 

Youth Tennis

Youth Indoor Soccer

Hoops with Noop Bball Clinic

Flag Football

Grade 1/2 Fun Friday

Grade 3/4 Fun Friday

K/1/2 Soccer Clinics

Family Recreation Soccer

Youth Archery

Open Gym and Game Room times
Candy bar Bingo Night

Equipment Swap

Flag Football game at Monomoy Varsity Halftime

We will also be working on several special events for the fall starting with an end of the Season Soccer Cookout

· Budget Report – A current budget report was given to Commission members.
· Property Maintenance Report -
· Vahan Khachadoorian told members that stone dust is needed for Potters and Memorial Fields. There is a lip that the ball popped out of and hit one of the players in the head. Also the fence cap needs to be put on. 
· Vice-Chairman’s Report -
· Pickleball Tournament was a huge success. There were 106 players, guests & volunteers. They played from 9:00 am to 4:00 pm.
· Liaison Reports  
· Community Preservation Committee – David Nixon
· There are open articles yet to be closed out by the Town Accountant. David Nixon will provide a list to members at next meeting
· Facilities Committee - Lee Culver

· They will be re-bidding the resurfacing of the gym floor.
MISC CORRESPONDENCE
· None
OLD BUSINESS
· FY2019 CPC Articles - Brooks Park Phase 5 - Lighting $333,500
A motion was made by Lee Culver to put in a CPC article for Brooks Park lighting for $333,500; the motion was seconded by Vahan Khachadoorian. Vote is unanimous. 6 in favor.
· Capital Plan requests - We need a new 15 passenger van. Eric got a quote from Kyle at DPW for $35K. Going forward there will be a number of beach parking lots that need to be paved. For FY2024 we are adding Sand Pond renovations.
NEW BUSINESS 
· Thank you "Letter to the Editor" - Eric read the letter the Commission asked him to write to the Editor.
· Fall Soccer Program Update- Eric met with Monomoy AD and the Chatham Rec Director. The Monomoy AD thought we should combine with Chatham Rec. to draw kids to Monomoy instead of Nauset.
· Next regular meeting to be posted for Tuesday, October 24, 2017 at 5:30 pm.

OPEN SESSION*
· Lee Culver asked how the fields were after the Cranberry Festival. Eric told him they were good.
· Lee Culver inquired about the Beach Stairs status. 
· Geese on Brooks and Veterans Complex - Frank Crowley wants to call the Town of Beverly to see how they got rid of their geese.

· Vahan Khachadoorian - Asked to have a letter of thanks written to DPW for the work they did for the Classic Tournament. 
ADJOURN MEETING

A motion to adjourn was made by Vahan Khachadoorian at 6:35 pm, the motion was seconded by David Nixon; vote was unanimous. 5 In favor
Submitted by:


Lee Ames, Executive Assistant

Harwich Recreation & Youth

Secretary to the Commission
